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February 12, 2020 

His Worship Chris Peabody 
Mayor 
Municipality of Brockton 
100 Scott Street, PO Box 68 
Walkerton ON N0G 2V0 

Dear Ma~~ody: 

I am writing to thank you for taking the time to speak with me, and members of my staff, 
at the 2020 Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) annual conference held in 
Toronto from January 19 to 21, 2020. 

It was a pleasure meeting with you and your delegation from the Municipality of 
Brockton to discuss prisoner transportation costs and the Walkerton Court House. 
I appreciate your positive feedback on our government's increased engagement with 
rural Ontario communities. Our meeting was productive and your contributions to the 
discussion offered valuable insights. 

Our government understands the importance of working with our municipal partners and 
we remain committed to serving and meeting the needs of rural and northern 
communities across Ontario. 

Thank you again for meeting with us at the 2020 ROMA conference and I look forward 
to continued collnboration between the Municipality of Brockton and the Ministry of the 
Solicitor Generel. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
a Jones 

Solicitor General 


